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Jenny Botha has completed a study of our community “outreach” medicinal plant nursery attached to the Abe Bailey Nature Reserve near Carletonville and we were very impressed by the in-depth understanding that Jenny has of this kind of nursery, as well as by the voluntary social study she did of the community that live on the boundary of the nature reserve which contributed to our better understanding of our “market” for the nursery.  Jenny Botha has learned sensitive communication skills during the course of her thesis work, which stood her in good stead in this work.


I have also been involved with Jenny in collaborating on a Code of Ethics and set of Research Guidelines for research work with communities where there is a chance that the intellectual property of the community can be removed from people without their full knowledge or consent.  One of the key aspects of the Code of Ethics is that the results of research work must be given back to the community, to increase their own understanding of their lives and to give them pride that they do actually have knowledge.   When dealing with illiterate people who do not have English as their first language, this can sometimes be a daunting task.  This is something that Jenny is very committed to as she has seen the effects that  bad practise can have on the lives of rural people and on future research.

The making of a video is thus an excellent way of reaching a large number of people over a long time period (repeat showings of the video).   I hope Jenny Botha receives this funding to carry out this work.
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